## LC Paper No. CB(2)2016/08-09(03)

## 法律援助署

張景文 太平紳士 法律援助署署長



## Legal Aid Department

Benjamin K M Cheung, J.P.

Director of Legal Aid

本署檔號 Our ref: 來函檔號 Your ref:

LA/ADM/20/2 Pt. 8 MC/09/124901 電話 Tel: 2867 3010 傳真 Fax: 2877 5122

14 May 2009

Mr Lester Huang President The Law Society of Hong Kong 3/F Wing On House 71 Des Voeux Road Central Hong Kong

Dear President,

Re: Clarification of Legal Aid's Policy on Appointment of Mediators in Cases assigned to Legal Firms

Thank you for your letter dated 8 May 2009.

I confirm that it is not our policy to require our assigned solicitors to approach mediators who are willing to provide mediation services on a pro bono basis before we approve the engagement of fee-charging mediators.

However, as the costs incurred in a case must not be disproportionate to the amount to be recovered and mediators' fees are subject to DLA's first charge, we expect our assigned solicitors to consider, in suitable cases, the availability of pro bono mediation services in the interest of the aided persons.

Yours sincerely,

(Benjamin Cheung)
Director of Legal Aid